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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy and council member Dayna Riggs.  Also present was town attorney Adam Farrar.  (Superintendent, Garry Sierra and council member Steve Kahre were absent.)
McElroy made a motion, seconded by Riggs to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Riggs to approve the financial report for February, motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.  

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Riggs to approve the claims on the F364 Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory Lowe stated that she had several residents call about their sewer bills this month.  Evansville Water had estimated most of the residents meter readings due to the ice storm and many of the estimates were high.  Lowe stated that she had spoke with Jeff Merrick, the assistant director at Evansville water and he said to refer all meter reading questions from town residents to them and they would be happy to explain their estimating procedure.
Lowe noted that there was a significant leak at the Mattingly residence on Darmstadt road that the superintendent investigated and it did not go down the sewer, therefore Lowe adjusted their bill to reflect their average usage charge.

Lowe advised that another well user at 11903 Saint Joseph Avenue hooked up to German Township water last week.

Lowe stated that she has recorded & certified four sewer property liens with the Vanderburgh County Recorder’s office & the Vanderburgh County Auditor’s office.  The liens will be on these four residents’ spring tax bills.

Lowe advised council that American Community Insurance had sent notice to the town of Darmstadt that were raising our administration charge on the monthly health insurance bills from $4.75 a month to $10.00 per month.  Stobbs replied he would look into that.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Update on limb removal from ice storm & FEMA reimbursement application:

Stobbs noted that the maintenance department did an outstanding job with the storm debris removal.  Stobbs stated that he attended the FEMA meeting in Evansville last month and all the forms necessary for our partial reimbursement of storm damage costs were submitted and we should be receiving our reimbursement.

2.  Update on request from Kahre of specific areas in need of limb removal, Carol Schlumpf had also requested a      limb be removed that was hanging over Center Street:

Stobbs stated that all tree limbs had been cleaned up by the maintenance department including ones specifically noted.
3.  Update on mag meter readings: 

Stobbs noted that the mag meters were both working properly and were read accurately last month.  

4.  Quotes from Kahre for new town tractor to run bush hog:

Stobbs stated that he and Kahre had been reviewing options on purchasing a new tractor.  Stobbs stated that the current tractor is very dangerous to operate and in very poor shape.  Stobbs advised that he would be checking out auctions to perhaps find a good used tractor to replace the old one.  Stobbs stated he would like to also get estimates on contracting out mowing of the roadways in Darmstadt.
5.  Update from Kahre on working week in maintenance to find areas we could improve upon for efficiency and/or equipment needs:

Stobbs stated that Kahre notified him that he still plans on committing to a week and will need to get back to the council with possible dates.

6.  Update from Kahre on possible need of thumb for backhoe:

Stobbs notified council that he had spoke to Kahre about his request on purchasing a thumb for the town backhoe.  Stobbs stated that Kahre had a thumb attached to his own personal backhoe last week for about $800, but he has now decided he would not recommend it for the town.

7.  Update from Kahre on Wortman Road stripe removal:

Stobbs advised that he spoke to Kahre concerning the ongoing correction options of Wortman road’s center lines.  Stobbs noted that the last option Kahre had investigating did not work and they will need to investigate other options.  Stobbs reviewed the same options that had been discussed before which were either sand blasting the bad lines off or covering them up.  Riggs asked if we are expected to pay for the correction of Evansville’s error.  Stobbs replied that yes, the City of Evansville waived their charge for striping the road (which was $633) and council has not had them to correct it.
8.  Update from McElroy for changes to the employee handbook & conclude on medical allowance and retirement:

McElroy advised council that he has finished the employee handbook and has submitted it to Adam Farrar for review.  McElroy stated that Farrar had accepted the handbook as written.  McElroy noted that the retirement allowance has been set at 6% for all full-time employees based on their gross base pay.  McElroy also stated that the medical allowance offer will be discontinued starting January 1st, 2010.  That employees will be offered medical insurance coverage or nothing, no more allowance will be offered after this year.  McElroy prepared letters to inform the employees of these changes, Stobbs will sign the letters and they will be given to each of the three employees along with their new copy of the employee handbook.  Riggs made a motion to adopt newly revised handbook, McElroy seconded the motion, motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Pat Gould from Lamac Engineering concerning grant money for sewer system:

Pat Gould announced to council the possibility of federal grant money to improve the town sewer system.  Gould explained we could cut down our large number of sewer pumps to only a few pumps and perhaps installing our own treatment plant.  Stobbs and McElroy replied that they were interested in this and would like to speak to Gould further about these possible improvements and grants that may be available to Darmstadt.

2.  BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Stobbs asked Lowe to rsvp with Sabrina Newton for the Coalition that Kahre, McElroy and Stobbs would be attending at Ivy Tech.

Stobbs announced the recycling schedule from the Solid Waste District meeting.  He passed out a handout showing the recycling events scheduled for our area.  Stobbs noted the next recycling day at the 4H Center Fairgrounds will be March 21st.  There will also be a tire recycling day on April 18th & October 3rd from 8-12 at the Civic Center parking lot, electronics recycling on May 16 & Sept. 26th 8-12 Civic Center parking lot and tox away day will be Sept. 12 from 9am-3pm at the Robert’s stadium parking lot.
3.  GARRY SIERRA COMMENTS:

4.  ATTORNEY COMMENTS:

Attorney had no comments.

5.  RESIDENT’S COMMENTS:

There were no resident comments.
The meeting adjourned at 8:30pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


